
c:\users\sprawer\desktop\4-13-21 tra ws\ld 899.docx 

 

OFFICE OF POLICY AND LEGAL ANALYSIS 
 

Date: 4-13-21 

To: Transportation Committee 

From: Sam Prawer, Legislative Analyst 

 

LD 899 – An Act To Protect Privacy and Security at the Bureau of Motor Vehicles 

 

SUMMARY:  
This bill is a concept draft pursuant to Joint Rule 208. This bill proposes to enact measures designed to protect 

the privacy and security of an individual's personal information at the Department of the Secretary of State, 

Bureau of Motor Vehicles. 
 

TESTIMONY:   

 

Proponents: Rep. O’Neil, Secretary of State 

• Requested to carry this bill over to the second regular session of the 130th Legislature in order to have 

enough time to accurately assess the needs of the Bureau and how to effectively and efficiently utilize 

the law and best practices to ensure strong privacy protections and records management. 

• Over the next several months, the Secretary of State plans to work with the bill sponsor, and staff at the 

Bureau of Motor Vehicles (including a new Chief Information Officer who will be joining the 

Department in the coming weeks) and other data privacy experts to assess where the bureau is in data 

privacy, what improvements need to be made and which of those improvements will require 

legislation.  

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

No information available at this time. 


